
 

                                                                        

In-custody death of Detention Center resident  
2024-007673 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Sunday, June 23, 2024 

 

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Deputies with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office responded 

to the Sheriff Al Cannon Detention Center shortly after 2 p.m. on Sunday, June 23, 2024, for 

reports of an apparent suicide. 

Upon arrival to the unit, detention deputies discovered an unconscious male resident who was 
not breathing. In addition to deputies and medical staff, North Charleston Fire Department 
personnel and EMS attempted life-saving measures on the resident but were unsuccessful. The 
resident was pronounced dead on scene. 

The Charleston County Coroner’s Office will provide identity information when appropriate.  

 

Sheriff Kristin Graziano has asked the South Carolina Law Enforcement Division (SLED) to 

investigate. 

 

Additionally, the Office of Professional Standards at the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office is 

conducting an internal review per protocol.  


